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   November  7, 2021 

  

 

Ladies, Ae you interested 
in having a Christmas 
Gathering?  Please sign 

up on the bulletin board if 
you would like to join us 

on Dec.10, 2021.  
More details to follow. 

 

Christmas Gathering 

On All Saints Sunday at the 
10:00 a.m. Service we will      
remember those that have 
passed. This year in preparation 
for the service, we will need  
information in advance. If you 
would like to have a loved one 
honored, please write their  name  on the yellow  
insert in the bulletin and give it to an usher, call the 
church office, or leave a message on the answering 

Remember to set your 
clocks back one hour 
on Saturday night be-
fore you go to sleep so 
you  will be on time for 
Church on Sunday 
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Dec. 

Birthdays: Nov. Birthdays: 
11   Bruce Wright 
13   Sara Campbell 
21   Jesse Odell 
25   Karen Tabaka 
30   Mary Jo Malott 

  6   Rob Cannaert 

  8   Megan Kirkpatrick 

11   Chris Rice 

12  Terri Preiss 

18  Lauri Jerome 

22  Sara Williams 

If we missed your 

special day, we 

apologize. Please 

let us know so we 

can update our  

records.  

November 
Anniversaries: 

December  
Anniversaries: 

29,  Ron & Fran Warthman 
29,  Bill & Jan Martin 

          18,  Bill & Georgina Palmer  
         25,  Wes & Karen Tabaka 
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 Regularly Scheduled Meetings in November & December 2021 

 

   (Chair/Leader will confirm meeting and whether it is on Zoom or not)  
 

November 

Mon   1   7:00 pm Trustees Meeting  

Wed 10 12:30 pm Worship Team Meeting  

Thu 11   7:00  pm Finance /Administrative Board 

December 

Mon   6 7:00 pm Trustees Meeting  

Wed   8 12:30 p.m. Worship Team Meeting 

Thu   9 7:00 p.m.  Financial Team Meeting 

 

Weekly Regularly Scheduled Meetings in November & December  2021 
 

               Sundays 10:00 am                           Worship  
11:00 am                           Fellowship Hour  
  

               Tuesdays 
 

10:00 am                          Quilting in Armstrong Hall 
 

 

Wednesdays 
  9:30 am                           Prayer-Meeting (Zoom)   
  7:30 pm                           Alcoholics Anonymous 
 

               Thursdays 10:00 am                           Alcoholics Anonymous 

               Saturdays 10:00 am                            Alcoholics Anonymous 
 

 

Worship Service Manuscripts are available on request for those who might prefer to read 

than watch, or don’t have easy access to online services. If you, or someone you know would 

be interested (if another person, please confirm their interest first) let the office know and we’ll 

be happy to send a copy of any certain week or every week as desired. Manuscripts will also 

be available on our website. 
 

Heavenly E Notes is an e-mail that is sent from time to time with church news, Information, 

and opportunities. If you aren’t getting this email, request from the office 

that you be added to the church’s email list.    

3 



 

 

Recently in Worship …. 

September 5 
Top Left: Lay Reader Charles Kirkpatrick leads us in the Creed. Re-
sponsive, and Bible Readings. Left: Pastor Chuck guides us in Com-
munion, and Above: the completed collection of kit items collected for 
Detroit flooding to go along with the 875 dollars that was collected for 
this missional recovery  effort.  Thank you for your generous support.  

“On behalf of the Greater Detroit District Disaster Response Team, I 
would like to thank your members for their flood bucket contributions.  
With tornadoes, hurricanes, floods, and other natural disasters, clean-
up is overwhelming. These cleaning buckets will help those affected in a 
simple tangible way. A special thanks to Pat Schleh who was kind 
enough to deliver the supplies to my office at the Ellison Center.  Warm 
regards, Cheryl A. Tipton  Disaster Case Manager Chairperson; 

                      

September 12 
Lower left: Pastor demonstrates a theme: “What comes out of us is 
what we are saturated with -- hopefully the living water of the Holy Spir-
it”. Lower center: Quilt dedicated this day for Gloria Stone. Lower 
Lower Right: Terri Priess leads us in the readings of the day. Not 
pictured: The praise band led us in music throughout the service. 
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September 19 - Hymn Sing 

Top Left: Hymn Sing coordinator and worship leader Ann Mar-
tin.  

“THANK YOU to all of you who helped make the hymn sing last 
Sunday so successful. There were many compliments form the 
people who attended.  -- Ann Martin   

Center, Left to Right: Donna Allmond was also instrumental in 
the planning of and playing for the congregational singing, which was 
led by MaryJo Bell and Charles Kirkpatrick. 

Bottom, Left to Right: Instrumental Special Music was present-
ed by Randy Bell, Kathy Novak, and the Lord’s Prayer was sung by 
Mary Jo Bell. 
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September 19 - Hymn Sing 
(cont.) 

Top Left to Right: Duets were also 
presented by Chris and Sherri Rice, 
and Mary Jo Bell with Charles Kirkpat-
rick.  

September 26  

Center, Left to Right: Lay Reader 
Ben Williams and quilt dedicated for 
Susan Woodworth.  

October 3 - World Communion 

Bottom, Left to Right: Pastor 
Chuck breaks the bread. Lay Reader 
Vivian Lemon leads the readings.  

(cont. on next page) 
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October 3   (cont.) 

Top Left to Right: Special offering mu-
sic by Randy Bell, Kathy Novak, and Don-
na Allmond (not pictured). Quilt dedicated 
for the family of Manuel (J R) Newcome.   

October 10 

Right -- Kathy Novak and Donna All-
mond (not picutred ) play Just a Closer 
Walk with Thee, Far Right Terri Preiss 
leads the readings for the day.    

October 17 

The praise band (not pictured) led us in 
music.  Below Sue LaRoy and Cathy No-
vak play a flute duet, Be Thou My Vision. 
and Below Right Gary  Sunderland leads 
us in the readings.    

(cont. on next page) 
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But if we hope for 
what we do not yet 
have, we wait for it  

patiently. 
 

Romans 8:25 

          October 17   (cont.) 

Top Left and Center: Quilts dedicated to Makyla and Mike Norman.  

October 24 

Top Right Nile Remsing  reads from the prophet Amos.   Below: The Seasonal Singers present 
“Make Me a Blessing”  

 

All Saints Sunday Name Requests 
 

On November 7th, we will remember those who have died 

 and “gone on before us”. If you would like someone to be 

remembered, please fill out this form and put it in the offering 

plate or give to the pastor, secretary on her desk or call the office 

by October 31st. 

 

Check to the right if they died within the last year. 

 

Please Print Clearly 

                                                                                            ? 

Name  ___________________________________      ______  

 

Name  ___________________________________      ______ 

 

Name  ___________________________________      ______  
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Giving electronically  
Is easy and allows you 

to set up recurring 
 contributions. 

www.hartlandumc.org 
 

And click on the 
 

“GIVE” button” 

Automate The Important 
Electronic Giving Is Available 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Donate from your  
Smart phone or tablet 

 
Hartland United Methodist  offers 
a mobile version of our online  
giving  page to make it easier for 
you to give anytime from your 
smart phone. 
 
Quick Simply scan the image  
you see here using your phone’s  
Response (QR) code reader! 

 
 Don’t have a scanner 
 code application? 
 
Go to your App Store and  
download  a QR reader. 

 

  

                    Scrip Cards   
 
 

Thank you Jeff and Linda for continuing the 
scrip program at Hartland UMC. The cards will 
be available for purchase every other Sunday in 

Armstrong Hall. Gift Cards make excellent 
Christmas gifts!! This is a great way to help 

raise money for the church and also saves you 
any extra hidden store fees charges 
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Please join us for a 
Christmas Eve 

 Candlelight Communion Service 
 

December 24, 2021 
7:00 p.m. 
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Financial News 
 
by Charles Kirkpatrick 
 
The Finance Committee wishes to thank all who provided financial support to the Church over the past 
few months.  Thanks to everyone’s faithful giving, the Church continues to meet all financial obligations 
except for our Ministry Shares paid to the United Methodist Conference of Michigan.  As we move 
towards the end of the year, we would like to consider having a Ministry Shares Catch Up Offering.  This 
will be discussed and decided at the November Administrative Council meeting. As of today, we owe 
$14,000 for 2021 Ministry Shares.   
 
I’m sure you all have noticed how nice the parking lot appears after seal coating and restriping.  The 
Trustees did a great job of negotiating the fee for this work and asked for $5,000 to be allocated.  At the 
time we felt it may take all winter to build up a reserve for this project.  Thank the Lord, a few days later a 
donation from the estate of a former member arrive for $5,000.   
 
I was recently asked how the Church was doing paying off the addition to the Church.  We call this the 
Armstrong Hall Loan and people have been giving to the Building Fund to support monthly payments.  In 
January 2020, the loan was moved to a very low interest rate allowing the monthly payment to go from 
$1,005 a month to $666.35 per month and will be paid off in 2024.  As of today, we owe $26,000. 
 
Here is an overview of what is spent and how much money is received to pay bills and payroll for each 
month.  When or if it becomes critical, we will issue a special plea as was done in April.  For any of you 
who would like additional information, please contact me directly. 
 

    Month  Received  Spent   
 

January  $17,476 $13,469  
February $  7,967 $13,974 
March  $10,185 $11,207 
April  $21,651 $15,867 
May  $15,463 $11,724 
June  $10,470 $12,029 
July  $10,395 $11,075 
August  $12,776 $11,861 
September $15,495 $13,609 

     


